
 

                                16.06.2023 
 

 
FROM: Artem Atanasov, Chief Sales Officer, Centravis 

 

   Our dear clients, partners and friends, 
 

Ukraine continues to resist the rashists. Ukrainians persist in dealing with the 

aftermath of a dam sabotage. This act of terrorism by the russians killed people who 

couldn't evacuate in time in the southern part of the country, destroyed cities and 

villages, and led to an ecocide, resulting in massive environmental impacts for Ukraine. 

They also left residents of several cities, north of the dam, without access to drinking 

water. 

 

Fortunately, within the Centravis holding company, there's a business called 

EnergoResources. They handle the supply of water from the Dnipro River to our plant. 

This week, residents of Nikopol, who lack access to city water, came to our plant to 

shower and fetch water. As a result, not only did our production remain water-supplied, 

but we were also able to provide support to the people. 

 

In addition to that, we're currently installing equipment and infrastructure that will 

help us maintain a complete independence from the Dnipro River water supply. We're 

expecting to complete all the necessary preparations next week. This serves as an extra 

precaution to mitigate any future risks associated with the water supply. And from next 

month, this will allow us to supply more people with water, instead of solely using it 

for our production. 

 

Our dedicated logistics team has been working tirelessly to ensure the secure and 

efficient delivery of our finished products. Additionally, our global sales offices remain 

open and accessible, ready to address any inquiries or requests you may have. Our 

Financial and Administrative Departments, along with our Customer Support teams, 

are fully operational and prepared to provide assistance whenever needed. 

 

It is worth mentioning that our CEO, Yuriy Atanasov, and Production Director, 

Andriy Krasjuk, are currently in Ukraine and actively engaged in their roles in Nikopol.  

 

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to every client and partner who continues to place 

their trust in us and recognizes us as a reliable partner. 

 



 

Despite the challenges we face, Centravis remains dedicated to upholding the 

highest standards of production and service. We assure you that we will continue to 

prioritize our commitments to you while maintaining a strong focus on quality and 

customer satisfaction. 

 

Sincerely, 

Artem Atanasov aatanasov@centravis.com 

Tel: +38 067 636 07 91 

mailto:aatanasov@centravis.com

